Sunnyside School Council January 11, 2018

Attendees: Sharon Rutledge, Connie Adserballe, Andrea Klassen, Tina Duncan, Ali Schneider

Call to order: 3:45pm

- 1. Additions and approval of agenda:
 - -Motion to approve agenda made by Andrea, Seconded by Connie, passed unanimously.
- 2. Approval of Minutes from December 14th meeting:
 - -Motion to approve minutes from December 14th meeting made by Connie, seconded by Andrea, passed unanimously.
- 3. Principal's Report:
- The Christmas Concert was well attended.
- Next year we will be possibly exploring a different type of Christmas event.
- Thank-you the Community Association for the Turkey Dinner.
- Thank-you to the Selk family for the hayride, which was a highlight of the week.
- Skating happened this week, it was a great week to do it as the cold weather had been keeping students inside at recess. K-3 will go Thursday, 4-6 go Tuesday. Finding enough helmets and skates has been a struggle. Students will skate again next week as well.
- Coming up on Jan 25th, the 5/6 class will accompany RI Baker on their ski trip to Castle Mountain.
- Due to ski trip, assembly will be moved to Feb 1st.
- Grade 4-6 have a leadership opportunity on Feb 8th at Champion School called Finding your Passion. We will be sending 5 students. Students will submit their reasons for going and 5 will be chosen.
- Fact Families start on Friday after snack then onto Flex Friday. Will be working on math facts.
- 4. School Board Report: Sharon Rutledge
- Happy New Year from Palliser!
- Available to parents at Palliser, the ability to present concerns at the Board Meeting. Contact Palliser or Sharon directly to submit these items.
- There is continued discussion on intermittent weather as it pertains to school closures and bus cancellation.
- 5. Old Business
- None
- 6. New Business
 - Accountability Pillar Survey
- Grade 4-6 will receive this survey. It's a way for government to check in with parents on how they feel about their schools, teachers, and kids on the bus.
- In schools of less than 100 kids in those grades, all students and parents will do the survey.
- Survey will come out Jan/Feb

- As the survey can seem confusing, Connie will go through the survey with parents at the student led conference in Feb.
- Results come out in May. The Provincial Achievement tests are a part of it.
- Last years' survey determined that 100% of students find Sunnyside a safe and caring place.

Adjournment: Ali motioned to adjourn, Connie seconded. 4:15pm

Next Meeting: February 8th, 2018